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Victor Rodrigues says “the English lorry drivers were 
very kind and professional” clearly taking great care 
loading and securing the Swiss cars in Basle on 
Tuesday 25

th
 July. The MGs will be delivered on Friday 

28
th

 July at the Hotel at Carcavelos in Portugal where 
the group of MGV8 enthusiasts joining the 
SWISSMGV8/IG will be staying. Victor left Zurich on a 
flight to Lisbon on Wednesday to manage preparations 
for the pre-event. He will be joined by Evelyne who will 
fly down on Saturday. 
 

 
Victor Rodrigues, the enthusiast that formed and runs 
the popular SWISSMGV8/IG in Switzerland, inspects 
his RV8 as it’s loaded and tied down in the transporter. 
 

 
Fellow members queue with their MGV8s ready to load 
on the transporter. 

 
 

Swiss MGV8 enthusiasts off for Portugal 
On Tuesday 25

th
 July Swiss MGV8 enthusiasts watch 

as their 12 MGV8s are loaded on a pair of car 
transporters in Basle for the long journey to Portugal. 
The Swiss members chose to have their cars 
transported there and will fly down to collect their cars 
and then join the preliminary SWISSMGV8/IG event 
followed by the Club’s European Event of the Year 
2017 being arranged this year by the local MG club in 

Portugal. 
 

 
 

 
The MGV8s had the luxury of a covered transporter for 
both security and to avoid road grime and flying stones. 


